Town of East Hampton

Town Council Special Meeting

Tuesday, December 29, 2015
7:00 P.M.
Town Hall Meeting Room
Minutes

Present: Chairperson Patience Anderson, Vice Chairman Ted Hintz, Jr., Council Members Pete Brown, Melissa Engel, Mark Philhower, Josh Piteo and Kevin Reich and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco
Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Anderson called the Special Meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. in the Town Hall Meeting Room.
Discussion Regarding Leaving the Chatham Health District 
The Council reviewed data provided by the Chatham Health District outlining a cost comparison of member towns without and with the Health District.  A question was raised on the validity of these numbers since they have not been verified.  It was also noted that the projections do not include the cost impact that the Town of Haddam's withdrawal will have upon the remaining members of the District.  Additionally, a memorandum from the Town Attorney was provided for the Council's review, detailing the process of leaving the District and the requirements of the state's Public Health Code.

The issue of customer service complaints and excessive wait times for inspections were mentioned.  Don Mitchell, Acting Director of Health at the Chatham Health District, was present to respond to questions from the Council.  Mr. Mitchell requested that customer service complaints be forwarded to the Chatham Health District so that they can be properly addressed.  He explained that the District is in the process of reorganization and addressing some of these concerns is a priority.  Mr. Mitchell also pointed out other benefits the Town receives from being a member of the Chatham Health District, including aid in emergency preparedness, emergency personnel coverage, access to grants, quality control and programs for seniors.  
Also considered by the Council was the estimated cost that would be associated with employing qualified personnel in the event that the Town left the Chatham Health District.

Possible Action 
By consensus, it was decided that there will be no action taken at this time to leave the Chatham Health District.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Brown, seconded by Ms. Engel, to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 P.M. Voted (7-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Sarah Aresco
Recording Clerk
